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Russ’
Jewelry and Repair

20th Anniversary
November 28 - 9:00 a.m.-8:00 p.m.

Come for Coffee, Cookies and Cider
— DRAWING FOR (3) $100.00 GIFT CERTIFICATES —

It’s About Time to Order
Mother’s Rings for Christmas

STOP IN AND LOOK AT THE
FINE SELECTION OF JEWELRY

CITIZEN AND SEIKO WATCHES

101 W. Main, Norton
785-877-2634

Bedtime Stories (PG)
Marley and Me (PG)

Since Both Movies
are Premieres--No Passes

Let’s Go
to the
Movie

Nov. 21-
Dec. 3 Showing at the

NORTON
THEATRE

BOLT

TWILIGHT

(PG) - 1 Hour, 45 Minutes (Premiere)

(PG-13) PREMIERE
2 Hours, 12 Min.

Fri., Nov. 21 and Sat., Nov. 22: 8:00 p.m.
Sun., Nov. 23, 5:00 p.m.; Mon., Nov. 24-
Tues., Nov. 25, Wed., Nov. 26: 7:00 p.m.

This ad is brought to you by The Norton Telegram

PREMIERE PRICE OF $7.00 AND $6.00-SINCE BOTH 
MOVIES ARE PREMIERES-NO SUNDAY $3.00 MOVIES

Thurs., Nov. 27 (Thanksgiving Day), Sat., Nov. 29: 7 & 9:20 p.m.
Sun., Nov. 30: 5:00 and 7:20 p.m.

      Mon., Dec. 1, Tues., Dec. 2, Wed., Dec. 3: 7 p.m.

Buy Holiday
Goodies

at the

Cookie and
Candy Walk

SPONSORED BY: UNITED
METHODIST WOMEN

Wed., December 3
9:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m.

Norton Senior Center
208 W. Main

(Across from the Chamber of Commerce Office)

Also Cinnamon Rolls
and Coffee for Your Coffee Break

Logan resident, Maynard M. 
Pflieger, died Monday, Nov. 
24, 2008 at the Logan Manor 
Nursing Home in Logan at the 
age of 75. He was born on May 
15, 1933.

He is survived by his wife, Ha-
zel M. Pflieger of the home and a 
daughter, Fay Miller, Hays.

Funeral services will be held at 
10:30 a.m. on Saturday, Nov. 29 
in the First Christian Church, Lo-
gan, with Pastor Joel Hiesterman 
officiating. Burial with military 
honors by the Fort Riley Honor 
Guard will follow in the Pleasant 
View Cemetery, Logan.

Mr. Pflieger will lie in state 

Thursday, Nov. 27 from 3 to 
5 p.m. and Friday from 9 a.m. 
to 9 p.m. at the Logan Funeral 
Home.

Memorial contributions may 
be made to the Logan Manor 
Nursing Home.

Logan Funeral Home, Logan, 
is in charge of arrangements.

It’s
a

boy!

Richard Nolan Auckland

Mandy and Dan Auckland, Ar-
vada, Colo., welcomed the birth 
of their son, Richard Nolan, on 
Oct. 10, 2008 at the University 
of Colorado Hospital, Aurora, 
Colo. Nolan weighed 7 pounds 
8 ounces and measured 19 inches 
long.

Grandparents are Angie and 
Larry Feldt, Lenora, and Mary 
Lou and Dennis Auckland, Colo-
rado Springs. Paternal great-
grandmother is Sarah Auckland, 
Akron, Pa.

Stefanie and Elliot Hoefs, Arapa-
hoe, gave birth to their daughter, 
Adellyn Ruth on Nov. 11, 2008. She 
weighed 7 pounds 3 ounces and was 
20 inches long. She was welcomed 
home by her 17-month-old brother, 
Landen.  Grandparents are Larry and 
Connie Hoefs of Arapahoe and Lynn 
and Laura Becker of Beaver City. 
Great-Grandmas are Lynn Nelson of 
Norton, Dolores Hoefs of Arapahoe 
and Jeanine Wragge of Pierce, Neb. 
Great-Great-Grandma is Myrtle 
Wragge of Pierce, Neb.

It’s
a

girl!

Adellyn Ruth Hoefs

READERSREADERS

FYI
    The Heritage Quilt Club will 

meet at the Prairie Land Basement 
Dec. 1 at 6:30 for their Christmas 
Meeting. Members are to bring a 
gift to exchange. Donations may be 
brought for God’s Pantry.

— —— 
   This time of year can be anything 

but cheerful with all the extra ac-
tivities such as shopping, decorating, 
sending Christmas cards, baking, 
attending holiday programs, etc.  

We get caught up in the hustle and 
bustle of things and get stressed out.  
Stress can lead us to overeat and put 
on extra pounds.

   Take Off Pounds Sensibly is a 
non-profit weekly weight loss sup-
port group with chapters in many 
towns.  Meetings typically last 60 
minutes each week with a private 
weigh-in, roll call, and a program 
suited for weight loss.

  The Lenora chapter #866 meets 
every Monday evening at 4:30 at the 
United Parish Church, 140 E. Iowa 
Ave, Pilgrim Hall.  Please feel free 
to join them.

 If the day and time isn’t conve-
nient for you, a new chapter can be 
started.  It isn’t hard and Beverly 
Bednasek, Kansas TOPS Coordina-
tor, would be glad to help you start a 
new chapter.  You can contact her at 
316-755-1055.  You can also check 
out the TOPS website at www.tops.
org or call 1-800-932-8677.

— The American Legion 
WILL NOT be  open  th i s 
Thursday due to the Thanks-
giving holiday.

Club focuses on sharing
Members of the GFWC Mid-

Century Club focused on shar-
ing and giving at their Novem-
ber meeting at the home of Doris 
Winteroth. Leta Donovan was 
co-hostess.

Lois Myers shared stories and 
information about the outreach 
programs of Samaritan’s Purse, 
founded by Franklin Graham. 

These programs include Chil-
dren’s Homes, Children’s Heat 
Program, Emergency Relief and 
Operation Christmas Child.

Operation Christmas Child 
was founded in 1970 and now 
has 1856 relay centers from 
which shoe boxes go to 372 
distribution centers and then to 
six regional areas with 70,000 
volunteers involved. 

Operation Christmas Child 
involves filling shoe boxes with 
personal hygiene items, toys, 
games, books and/or school 
supplies for a specific age and 
gender of child — 2 to 4, 5 to 
9, or 10 to 14 years, boy or girl 
— to be distributed to needy 

children around the world. 
Last year 7.6 million boxes 

were distributed around the 
world; 4.6 million were pro-
vided from volunteers in the 
United States.

Members of Mid-Century 
displayed the contents of nine 
shoe boxes they had filled for 
Operation Christmas Child. 

Club  member  teams had 
packed three for girls, ages 2 to 
4; two for girls ages 1- to 14; two 
for boys, ages 5 to 9; and two for 
boys, ages 10 to 14 years. 

These were sent, with the 
needed postage, to the Plainville 
relay center. In addition to fill-
ing the shoe boxes, members 
were reminded to pray for the 
children and their families who 
will receive these boxes.

The short business meeting 
included committee reports, 
a report on 1734 Treasures at 
GFWC Headquarters and plans 
for the Christmas meting on 
Dec. 11 at the home of Ginni 
Concannon.

Accident
reports

Tuesday, Nov. 11 — Sheriff’s 
deputy Pat Douglas responded to a 
two-vehicle accident on Highway 
283. Kevin Cooper, Trenton, Neb. 
and Gary Morrell, Beloit, were both 
driving Kenworth trucks north on 
Highway 283 when Mr. Morrell 
drove to the left of the center line to 
make a wide right turn. Mr. Cooper 
thought Mr. Morrell was turning left 
and attempted to go by on the right 
side of him, resulting in a collision. 
Damage was listed as more than 
$1,000. Wilse Daniels was listed as 
a passenger in Mr. Morrell’s vehicle. 
No injuries were reported.

Friday, Nov. 14 — Sheriff’s dep-
uty Robert Annon responded to a 
one-vehicle accident on Road E-8. 
Jacob Gallentine, Prairie View, was 
driving north on Road E-8 when 
he failed to negotiate a curve at the 
top of a hill. Mr. Gallentine’s ve-
hicle went over an embankment and 
rolled, stopping on it’s roof. Damage 
was listed at more than $1,000, and 
Mr. Gallentine did not report any 
injuries.

Friday, Nov. 14 — Sheriff’s dep-
uty Robert Annon responded to a 
deer-related accident on K-383. 
Shana Carman, Colby, was driving 
east on K-383 when a deer came 
onto the road. Ms. Carman was un-
able to avoid hitting the deer. Dam-
age was listed as more than $1.000. 
Coyl Carman and Oaklynn Carman, 
Colby, were listed as passengers. No 
injuries were reported.

Friday, Nov. 14 — Sheriff’s dep-
uty Robert Annon responded to a 
deer-related accident on Road E-8. 
Sandra Pakkebier, Lenora, was driv-
ing north when a deer came onto the 
road. Ms. Pakkebier was unable to 
avoid hitting the deer. Damage was 
listed as more than $1,000 and no 
injuries were reported.

Saturday, Nov. 15 — Sheriff’s 
deputy Robert Annon responded 
to a deer-related accident on Eagles 
Road east of Norton. Nathanial Gra-
ham, Almena, was driving northeast 
when a deer came onto the road. Mr. 
Graham was unable to avoid hitting 
the deer. Damage was listed as more 
than $1,000, and no injuries were 
reported.

Saturday, Nov. 15 — Sheriff’s 
deputy Robert Annon responded to 
a deer-related accident on Highway 
36. Alesha Vahling, Norton, was 
driving east on Highway 36 when a 
deer came onto the road. Ms. Vahl-
ing was unable to avoid hitting the 
deer. Damage was listed as more 
than $1,000. Monica Neilsen, Nor-
ton, was listed as a passenger. No 
injuries were reported.

Library’s
pictures
changed

By BEVERLY KINDLER
Special to The Telegram

Did you see the first exhibit 
of photos taken by 4-H mem-
bers that was on display in the 
art gallery at the Norton Public 
Library? 

Now a new exhibit of 36 prints 
is on display.

The 4-H members  whose 
work is displayed are Marisa 
Maddy, Christopher Maddy, 
Molly Maddy, Travis Cressler, 
Carissa Wentz, Quentin Wentz, 
Kelsie Griffith,  Michael Calla-
way,  Skylar Johnson, and Ryan 
Johnson.

These photos are part of those 
exhibited at the Norton County 
Fair this year. 

Some were also exhibited at 
the 2008 Kansas State Fair.

Stop at the library to see this 
exhibit and enjoy the bronze 
statuary of Jim and Marla Ruth, 
the exhibit of bookmarks by 
June Prout and the colorful 
Santas from Carol Otter’s col-
lection. 

All of these collections will be 
on display through December.

County Extension Council holds Annual Meeting

Cookie,
candy

walk set
The United Methodist Wom-

en of Norton are sponsoring a 
“Cookie and Candy Walk” which 
will be held on Wednesday, Dec. 
3 at the Norton Senior Center at 
208 W. Main Street in Norton. A 
variety of cookies and candies, 
made and provided by church 
families, will be displayed on 
trays so you can make the selec-
tions you want. The cookies will 
be sold for $4.50 per pound and 
candy for $5.50 a pound. The 
proceeds will go to mission proj-
ects. You can also purchase your 
morning coffee and a homemade 
cinnamon roll at the center. This 
is an opportunity to get a variety 
of holiday sweets for family and/
or holiday entertaining.

Plan to come to the Cookie 
and Candy Walk from 9:30 a.m. 
to 1:30 p.m.

The Annual Meeting of the 
Norton County Extension Coun-
cil was held Thursday, Nov. 19 
for the purpose of recognizing 
the education programs of K-
State Research and Extension, 
announcing new members of the 
elected Extension Council and to 
elect the 2009 Executive Board 
to the Council.

The meeting was opened by 
President, Dave Donovan and 
Secretary Deena Wente giving 
roll call. 

Keith VanSkike, Norton Ex-
tension Director gave accom-
plishment reports for the local 
Extension programs involving 
agriculture, 4-H and youth, com-
munity development and family 
and consumer sciences. Tranda 
Watts reported on her work in 
the area with foods, health and 
safety issues. Dave Donovan, 
Board Chairman, awarded the 
2008 Extension Appreciation 
Award to Darrel & Alice Barnett 

who has given many years of 
service to the Extension Council 
Committees, Family Consumer 
Education, 4-H Clubs and Nor-
ton County Fair.

Dr. Dan O’Brien, Agriculture 
Economist at K-State Exten-
sion, representing the Director 
of Extension mentioned vari-
ous highlights of the Extension 
Program and the voting process 
for the Executive Board elec-
tions. Newly elected members 
of the 2009 Executive Board 
were sworn in by Deb Anderson, 
Magistrate Judge.  They were: 
Patsy Maddy, Chairperson; 
Stuart Brooks, Vice-Chairman; 
Deena Wente, Secretary; Becky 
Smith, Treasurer and Janette 
Callaway, Shannon Esslinger, 
Chad Brooks, Cindy Linner, 
Lacy Frack, Directors of the 
Board.

The 2009 members of the 
Extension Council are: Agri-
culture Program Development 

Committee Chris Tanner, John 
Ankenman, Stuart Brooks, Chad 
Brooks, Mike Pfannenstiel and 
Mike Lang;  Family and Con-
sumer Sciences Program Devel-
opment Committee Lacey Smith, 
Maxine Mai, Jennie Miller, Joy 
Johnson, Patsy Maddy and Ja-
nette Callaway; 4-H and Youth 
Program Development Com-
mittee Mindy Harting, Laquita 
Smith, Ruth Schillig, Shannon 
Esslinger, Shanna Harting and 
Deena Wente; Economic Devel-
opment Program Development 
Committee Cindy Linner, Doug 
Ray, Lacy Frack, Becky Smith, 
Niki Kinderknecht and Leslie 
Pfannenstiel.

Retiring members of the 2008 
Norton County Extension Coun-
cil are Dave Donovan, Chris 
Cuthbertson, Brandon Schulze, 
Sue Ann Skrdlant, Lisa Dono-
van, Sue Hillebrand, Jeremiah 
Stark, Sara Campbell and Kathy 
Zimmerman.

4-H’ers give stories of their service
Jessica Gilgenbach has been a 

member of the Busy Jayhawkers 
4-H Club for the last eight years. 
She has served as a junior officer, 
officer and committee member. 
She has been a junior leader and 
junior counselor at camp. She has 
been involved in many different 
4-H projects, community service 
projects, church activities and FFA 
activities. Her 4-H projects include: 
sheep, dairy and meat goats, pho-
tography and drawing. She also 
served as a junior officer for FFA. 
This past year, she attended the State 
FFA Convention and received her 
State Farmer Degree Pin. Some of 
her activities in FFA include dairy 
judging, livestock judging and land 
judging contests. She also enjoys 
going on hayrack rides, trail rides 
and State Fair trips with the FFA 
group. She has been to the National 
FFA Convention as well as the Den-
ver Stock Show.

Phillip Becker has been a member 
of the Busy Jayhawkers 4-H Club 
for 11 years. Presently he is serving 

as the club’s president. In the past 
he has held other offices including 
parliamentarian. He presently is a 
Norton County 4-H Ambassador. 
During his years in 4-H, Phillip 
has participated in various projects 
including Foods and Nutrition, 
Self-Determined, Leadership and 
Public Speaking. After qualifying at 
Norton County Club Days, Phillip 
went to regional in Public Speaking. 
Some of the service projects from 
his involvement in 4-H include 
volunteering at the Norton The-
atre, the Norton County Fair and 
the Andbe Home, bringing food to 
God’s Pantry, providing food for the 
Lions Club Christmas Baskets and 
donating to the Accelerated Reader 
program. Over the years’ he has 
gone to Rock Springs 4-H Camp, 
Kansas Youth Leadership Forum 
as well as the 4-H Denver Trip,. His 
4-H activities have made for a better 
community as well as person.

Hannah Fulton has been in 4-H 
for 11 years and a member of the 
Busy Beavers 4-H Club for 5 years. 

She is a Norton County Ambas-
sador. This past year, she held the 
office of Co-Treasurer along with 
her sister. In the past, she held the 
office of president, vice-president, 
secretary and numerous junior 
officer positions as well as club 
committee and county commit-
tee positions. She has been camp 
counselor at Rock Springs Ranch 
and superintendent of the Geology 
Department at the fair. She has been 
enrolled in numerous 4-H projects 
but Geology and Photography seem 
to be her favorites. She has contin-
ued her leadership skills in school 
as well as the Norton Community 
being actively involved as a tennis 
player for 4 years; FFA NW District 
President with numerous officer 
positions; FCCLA for 4 years; foot-
ball manager, basketball manager, 
teacher’s aide, church mission trip 
to Mexico and an Arizona Indian 
Reservation, along with donating 
her time with meals-on-wheels, 
movie theater concessions and play-
ing bingo at Whispering Pines. 

OBITUARYOBITUARY
Maynard M. Pflieger
May 15, 1933 - Nov. 24, 2008 

Have a story idea?
Call us at 877-3361
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